Guidance: Revision of Maintained Nursery Schools Funding Rates and Protection Allocations

Dear Colleagues

In March 2017 you were issued with your indicative budgets for the summer, autumn and Spring terms.  The format was in two parts:

1. An indicative profile (the left hand side of the notification) identifying the assumed pupil numbers and funding rate split across ¾ year olds, deprivation, Free School Meals etc. resulting in an overall indicative budget.

2. An equivalent format on the right hand side of the notification but with the boxes for pupil numbers left blank. The intention was to:

a) enable schools to use this as a modelling tool so that as they became aware of more accurate pupil numbers they could enter them in the relevant boxes and come up with an updated budget – assuming these numbers materialised these are the numbers BCC would finally end up paying nursery schools  

b) Enable BCC to populate the summer, spring and autumn columns on actuals as they became available. 

Unfortunately an issue has arisen with the funding rate that has been used. The £7.37 is made up of 2 amounts:

· £4.24 per hour which is the Universal rate and 

· £3.13 per hour which is the means by which the £4.65m supplementary funding is meant to be allocated.

The issue is specifically re the £3.13 per hour supplementary funding rate designed to allocate the £4.65m supplementary funding allocated by the DfE.  Fundamentally because it is applied on a per pupil basis and  because pupil numbers will be variable during the year there is a  very real danger  that  BCC will over fund the nursery schools and generate an overall deficit on the Early Years block which will need funding in 2018/19.  At the time of constructing the rate, various restrictions were placed on how the £3.13 would be applied to ensure the amount allocated would not exceed £4.65m. However it has become clear that this approach is causing unnecessary confusion and will be practically difficult to apply as intended.

Officers have therefore in conjunction with representative heads of Nursery schools developed an allocation methodology and agreed to allocate the Maintained Nursery schools protection funding of £4.65m on a lump sum approach which is more simpler to understand and will ensure we do not overfund. This approach was supported by Nursery head teachers at the meeting on the 12th July and School Forum on the 13th July.

From governance point of view we will need to submit a formal request to the DfE seeking their approval.
In the interim we still need to send out the summer updates.  This will unfortunately – while we wait for a DfE decision on changing the way we allocate the £4.65m- set out both eventualities i.e. what happens if we stay with the current arrangements (i.e. the DfE say no), figures shown in the beige shaded boxes of the summer term notification and what happens if the DfE agrees and we adopt a protection allocation (lump sum approach), figures shown in the blue boxes of the summer term notification.  Schools are advised to plan budgets for 2017/18 using the figures shown in the blue boxes on the assumption that the DFE will approve the change in rates and the revised protection allocation approach.  

We regret that this has become as onerous as it has and there are lessons learnt for the future.  Please however be assured that overall aim is to ensure that we allocate the £4.65m across the Nursery school sector as intended and we do not underfund and crucially we do not over fund which will only cause problems for the future.
Anil Nayyar

Head of City Finance - Education
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